










OBJECTIONS to APPLICATION 2005/0151/P 

 

 

 

Application Number:   2005/0151/P 

Name:       Dr Helen Annis 

Address:      63A Netherhall 

Gardens 

London 

NW3 5RE 

Tel:        

Email:       hma48@btopenworld.com 

Date and time of comment left: 06 Mar 2005 20:02 

Comment Type:     Object to Proposal 

Comment:       

The school run is a nightmare for the neighbourhood, and blights our lives. 

The afternoon is worse, from 3 to 4:30 pm here, just round the corner from  

 

Devonshire House School. I cannot get my car in or out of the street at 

that time. I'm a doctor and a grandma, and have to plan my days around 

those selfish school mothers, who have no consideration for others, block 

the streets, make noise (hoot and holler, as they'd say in the USA). One 

threatened me, as I objected to her parking her 4X4 below my window an hour 

early and sitting with her engine running. The police offered to caution 

her, and told me she lived within walking distance of Devonshire School. 

Many drive enormous 4X4s. They all use the residents' bays, and invariably 

overstay the 15 minute dispensation . If I, a still working pensioner, can 

use the plentiful local public transport at those times, why can't those 

young women? 
 

 

 

Application Number:   2005/0151/P 

Name:       Dr. Mayer Hillman 

Address:      The Coach House, 

7a Netherhall Gardens 

London NW3 5RN 

Tel:       020 7794 9661 

Email:      

 mayer.hillman@blueyonder.co.uk 

Date and time of comment left: 06 Mar 2005 14:54 

Comment Type:     Object to Proposal 

Comment:      The Netherhall 

Neighbourhood Association objects to any proposal for the enlargement of 

the number of pupils attending schools in this area. Evidence given to 

Camden's School Run Scrutiny Panel, its subsequent recommendations and 

their adoption by Camden Council, make it clear that the problems generated 

by the surfeit of schools within a small radius of Fitzjohns Avenue already 

create considerable traffic problems owing to increased traffic congestion, 

pollution and, not least, danger. 

 

Condition 4 of the November 2000 planning permission for this extension was 

imposed for good reason. The justification for it has not gone away. It 

would indeed be a retrograde step to remove this condition just at a time 

when the benefits of the lowering of these problems as a consequence of the 

implementation of the Council's policy with regard to concessionary parking 

permits is beginning to be seen. These problems are still particularly 

extreme near this school, including the upper end of Netherhall Gardens. 

The removal of the condition could only exacerbate them. 

 


